GOVERNOR’S COMMITTEE ON EMPLOYMENT OF PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES

November 28, 2007

Colonial PVA Office, Christiana, DE

PRESENT Jim Kristof, Chrys DiRienzo, Regina Greenwald, Bob Davis, Margaret Rivera, Carol Barnett, Mark Chamberlin, Craig Crouch, Cynthia Fairwell and Mary Schenk.  

ABSENT: Wayne Carter, Scott Ward, Bill Beaston, Griff Campbell, Nancy L. Myshko, Celeste Williams, Lois Dawson, and Lorrie Ginegaw.

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION


	ACTION



	WELCOME:
	· The meeting was called to order by Jim Kristof, Vice Chair of the Committee, at 1:35 pm at the Colonial PVA office in Christiana in the absence of the Chairman, Wayne Carter.  
	· Listed above are the names of the members present at and absent from the meeting.  

	REVIEW OF MINUTES:
	· The minutes from the last GCEPD meeting on 9/26/07 were reviewed by the members present.
	· The 9/26/07 GCEPD meeting minutes were approved as written by the members present.  

	2008 GCEPD AWARDS PROGRAM:
	· The 2008 Awards Luncheon will be held on Tuesday, October 21, 2008 at the Chase Center on the Riverfront. 

· Plans for the 2008 Awards Program were discussed.  Comments and observations regarding the 2007 event were also discussed.  

· The Awards Sub-committee mentioned their recommended changes and wanted to know if their changes to revise the program were being considered.  It was felt that these changes needed to be discussed at the next meeting and voted on by all members.  Nancy Myshko and Mark Chamberlin will no longer be on the subcommittee.  They will be replaced by Bob Davis and Craig Crouch.

· In the future Nomination forms for the GCEPD Awards will be on the DOL Web Site and available all year long.
	· A deposit was made to reserve the ballroom at the Chase Center for the October 2008 event.

· A time line will be established for the 2008 Awards Luncheon.  Sub committee’s will also be formed for all of the event’s requirements.  A list will be made and person responsible assigned to all areas which require attention on the day of the event.

· The subcommittee chairperson, Margie Rivera, would like to meet with the DVR Director or Deputy Director to discuss the committee’s recommendations when they are finalized. The new changes will be discussed and procedures for how to proceed with changes are to be facilitated by members.

	CREATIVE ARTS AWARD PROGRAM:
	· A brief discussion was held regarding the 2007/2008 Creative Arts Award Program which has a December 14th deadline for submitting entries.  In addition to the Program information which was handed out by Mark Chamberlin to all of the schools in August, many individual students and school have also requested the program information from Cynthia Fairwell and Mary Schenk of the past several months.

· Fund Raising for the prize funds was also briefly discussed and will be handled by Jim Kristof.
	· Depending on the number of entries, the GCEPD will try to have the Creative Arts Awards judged in February and the ceremony will be held in April.  As soon as we have an estimate of the number of people attending the event and a date of the Awards presentation is secured we will look for a location for the awards ceremony in the Dover area.

· The amount required for the prizes for this program will be determined by the number of prizes awarded.

	GCEPD MEMBERSHIP:


	· GCEPD Members Mark Chamberlin and Regina Greenwald announced that their GCEPD appointments are both up on January 11, 2008.  This will be the last GCEPD meeting they will attend.  They will also retire from State service early in 2008.

· It was also noted that several other members of the GCEPD will also complete their appointed terms on the GCEPD early in 2008.
	Cynthia made the members aware that she has spoken to and is working with Sarah Wooten in the Governor’s office who is seeking employers to fill the majority of the appointments for the non-filled expired terms. 



	2008 GCEPD MEETING AND EVENT SCHEDULE: 
	· The 2008 GCEPD meeting schedule was discussed.
	· It was decided to have scheduled meetings every other month starting in January 2008.  Attached is a copy of the 2008 GCEPD MEETING/EVENT SCHEDULE.      The even numbered months of the year should/could be used by the various subcommittees’ to hold meetings regarding their GCEPD projects or assignments.

	BUDGET REPORT:
	· Nothing to report
	· N/A

	ADJOURN MEETING AND NEXT MEETING INFO:
	· Jim Kristof adjourned the meeting at  2:45 PM.
	· The next regularly scheduled GCEPD will be Wednesday, January 30, 2008 at the Colonial PVA office in Christiana.
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